Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	Petition of the Missouri Manufactured Housing Association to Rescind Rules Made Pursuant to Chapter 536 RSMo.
	)))
	Case No. MX-2004-0091



	
	
	


STATUS REPORT


COMES NOW the Director of the Manufactured Housing and Modular Units Program of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Director” and “Commission”) and for his Status Report states:

1.
On October 31, 2003, the Commission issued an Order Directing Filing, in which it stated, “no later than November 20, 2003, the Director…shall file a status report concerning the state of discussions between the Director and the Missouri Manufactured Housing Association regarding the Association’s Petition to Rescind Rules.”


2.
Representatives of the Commission and the Missouri Manufactured Housing Association (“MMHA”) met again on October 22, 2003.  During this meeting with the MMHA the only suggestion that was made for the purpose of increasing the revenues for the Manufactured Housing Fund was a re-inspection fee for consumer complaints.  This fee, if implemented as proposed, will only result in possible estimated revenues of $30,000 annually. Based on the time frame for the filing and implementation of new rules, this proposal could not become effective until sometime in Fiscal Year 2005.  The effective date could be even later, if the Commission again experiences delays in getting proposed new rules filed and approved through the Department of Economic Development.  

3.
Given the uncertainty currently within the manufactured housing industry, and the need to have resources to address the 2005 Federal mandates, and the difficulty in filing proposed and emergency rules to address program-funding needs, the Director believes it would be imprudent to rescind the exiting, potentially revenue-producing rules before another new source of revenue is in place.  The Director therefore recommends that the request by MMHA to rescind the aforementioned rules be delayed indefinitely.

                    WHEREFORE the Director prays the Commission accept his Status Report in this matter. 
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